


 2 

Accordingly, I have refused your request for the documents listed in the above table under 
section 18(d) of the OIA – the information requested is or will soon be publicly available.  
Some relevant information has been removed from documents listed in the above table and 
should continue to be withheld under the OIA, on the grounds described in the documents. 
 
Information being withheld 
There are additional documents covered by your request that I have decided to withhold in full 
under the following sections of the OIA, as applicable: 
 

• section 9(2)(f)(iv) – to maintain the current constitutional conventions protecting the 
confidentiality of advice tendered by Ministers and officials 

In making my decision, I have considered the public interest considerations in section 9(1) of 
the OIA. I do not consider these considerations outweigh the need to withhold the information. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
Daiman Smith 
Pou Mataaho o Te Aka - Deputy Chief Executive, Policy and Sector Performance 
(Acting) 
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